Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Overarching Theme 

Focus Group Meeting

The Furnival, Verdon Street
8th February 2005, 6:00 - 8:00 pm
Minutes

Present:  Carl Baker, Ophelia Clark, Mona Yussuf, Bob Worm, Robert Smith, Moira walker, Matt Egerton, John Mellor, Roy Sinclair, Ian Clifford, Mushall Khan, Pauline Hirst, Michelle Wood, Jenneffer Dennis, Stephen Cooke, Mark Lankshear, Lisa Swift
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	Attendees introduced themselves to the group.
At this point the group were informed; if anyone present had an interest in any of the items due to be discussed they should declare it before the item was discussed. 
· Pauline Hirst declared an interest in the Open Access RIF.
· Rob Smith declared an interest as a Burngreave Messenger employee

Ian informed the group that the paper concerning the BNDfC Year 5 Delivery Plan had been withdrawn as it had not yet been signed off by the Partnership Board.

	

	2.
	Apologies
	Julie Ward, Martin Hemmingway, David Firth, Francis Feeley, Helen Bale

	

	3.
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Agreed as a true record
	

	4.
	Matters Arising from Minutes
	Ian informed the group: action points from the last meeting are addressed in the Theme Managers Report provided with the meeting papers.

	

	5.
	Theme Strategy Group Report
	Ian went through the Strategy Group minutes (provided with these meeting papers) with the group. Informing members of a ‘Poverty Conference’ due to take place on the 8th April 2005. The group was also informed that Ian was currently pursuing the invitees listed in the Strategy Group minutes. Ian also confirmed he would contact the ‘Spectrum Centre’ with regards to holding the event at their premises. 

Members were also informed that the ‘Sheffield Futures Detached Youth Work Project’ will preliminarily run for 6 months, then report back to the Partnership Board, the proposed start is currently April 1st ‘05’.
The group was informed with regards to the Refugee/Asylum Seekers project, that the Overarching (O/A) Theme Strategy Group (TSG) had decided to ask NRC to bring a project proposal forward on a sole or preferred tender basis. 

Members were also informed that the O/A TSG had decided that Voluntary Action Sheffield would be asked to bring a project forward on a sole or preferred tender basis for the Volunteer Initiative. 
Members were also informed that the PB Focus Group meeting which took place on the 2nd Feb ‘05’ where the Childcare Strategy had been favourably received. Ian informed the attendees that he had liaised with Trywell Kalyata (Employment & Enterprise Theme Manager) Michelle Wood informed members that a Doncaster Nursery was offering overnight care Michelle informed the group that she would contact them to ascertain what they had to do to progress this idea. 

	Ian to contact Spectrum Centre

	6.
	Theme Managers Report
	Ian went through his report (provided with these meeting papers) with the group and asked there were any questions. 
Q. is there any feedback on the BCAT organisational development issue? 

A. none at present, if there was it wouldn’t be discussed here as it is confidential, however, feedback would be given once an agreement had been reached.

At this point the group were informed that Ophelia Clark of BNDfC’s Engagement Team, would now be the contact for the use/hire of the ‘Information Vehicle’, Ophelia’ contact details are as follows: tel: 0114 292 0459 mobile: 0773 987 8602.


	

	7.
	Communications Project Report
	Communications Project 

Ian read through the report (provided with these meeting papers) of BNDfC Communications Co-ordinator Ellie Clarke with the group. Aisha passed on Ellie’ contact details, mobile: 0773 987 8598, for those needing to contact her. Aisha also informed the group of ‘Partnership Board’ surgeries which will take place on the last Saturday of each month.
Burngreave Messenger
Lisa Swift went through her report (provided with these meeting papers) with the group as well as passing copies the ‘Messengers Annual Report’ to members. Lisa also stated; 50 volunteers had been used and the ‘Messenger’ will work on bringing more on board. Lisa asked if there were any questions.

Q. is the report going out to all residents?
A. no, this would be to expensive, copies would however be sent to the ‘Partnership Board’.

Q. what about reporter training? 
A. during appraisal of the Messenger project, training was removed from the proposal and funding was provided solely for developing the magazine.

Information Shop
Ian went through Ellie’ report, informing those present to utilise the ‘Information Shop’ for advertising events, services etc.
Information Vehicle
The group was informed that the vehicle was now available for use after its accident and confirmed Ophelia Clark as contact for its use (contact details provided earlier in these minutes). 
Ian stated; a variation to the ‘Communications Project would be brought to the next meeting. 

At this point Rob Smith and Mushall Khan left the meeting (7 pm). 


	

	8.
	RIF – Open Access Play Development
	Pauline Hirst presented this RIF to members stating; the initial project was very successful and several residents were now on training courses. Members were also informed of the following:
· Open Access draws together local volunteer groups and offers support, training and funding

· The ‘Play Development Group’ is no longer in operation

· The ‘Children’ Fund’ no longer provides funds for this type of project

BGEP stated; they support the work of this project. Pauline was asked a variety of questions by the group before they agreed to endorse this project with the following conditions;

· Funding for publicity to be revised as this is very low
· Check baseline for additionality

PROGRESSION ENDORSED WITH THE ABOVE CONDITIONS


	Pauline to address conditions

	9.
	Any Other Business 
	Aisha asked that information sharing be added as a general agenda item. 
Youth Outreach Work – John Mellor

Q. 70% of beneficiaries should be from the New Deal area is this still the case

A. yes, these are Government guidelines for all projects however, BNDfC does try and be flexible

John stated; this puts ‘Youth Workers’ in an awkward position as the youth in the area don’t all live locally. The group continued to discuss problems of youth working.

Info Share

Multicultural Event – Friday 25th March ‘05’, 6 pm til late, with music and live entertainment at the ‘Spectrum Centre’.

Creative Burngreave Grant Fund

20th April launch, 29th April deadline for applications.

Wall Mural Launch

Tuesday 15th, 11 am - 2 pm at Osgathorpe Park.

Celebration of Success Event
1st March, 5:30 pm at the The Octagon Centre

The Messenger’s First Editorial – Open Meeting
9th March, 6:30 at Abbeyfield House
Drama Workshops

14th - 16th February, 10:30 am – 1:00 pm at the Welcome Centre, Nottingham Street.


	

	10.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	6.00pm, Tuesday 8th March 2005
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